Patient Participation Group Meeting

Saturday 30th March 2019, 9.30 a.m.
Seaford Medical Practice
Minutes
Attendees:  Sue Smith (Chair), Zena Gibbs, Myrtle Kracke, Maggie Chitty, Ruth Mitchell, Penny Lower, Charis Isted, Desmond Prichard, Phil Abbott (SMP), Jane Giles (SMP)
Apologies: Peter Norman, Min Stone, Christina Machan, David Burleigh, Pam Burleigh, Roy Dobson, Sandy Richards, Val Callon, Steve Machan, Edwina Goldsmith, Dr Dan Elliott (SMP),
1.
Welcome new members and introduction
1.1
The attendees introduced themselves.
1.2
SS reminded the meeting of the purpose of the group.  This is not a campaign group, it’s purpose is to improve patient experience at SMP.  It is for matters to be raised with the practice such as clarifying signage, TV messages, waiting room ticket system.  It is not a forum to raise personal issues.  There are avenues in the practice to address such matters and there is a robust complaint system in the practice if required.
2.
Minutes of last meeting/Matters arising

2.1
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as being a true and fair representation of the meeting.
2.2(2.2)  JG rang the group member re difficulties getting supplies from Homestyle Positive.
2.3 (3.8)  Transfer of GP within the practice has been discussed in detail with the Reception team.  Hopefully patients will notice the difference.
2.4 (3.9)  A request has been made for a bell to be installed at the Registration desk which will be attached to a light in the office.  Discussion in meeting re minor works at premises being carried out independently.
2.5(4.1)  A new card has been produced which will be handed to patients advising they need to make an appointment for a particular date.  The group felt this was a good idea.
2.6(4.2)  GP & nurse waiting times in the waiting room – hopefully the accuracy has improved!  

2.7(4.3)  Agenda item for this meeting.

2.8(6.2)  Agenda item for this meeting.
3.
CQC Report 
3.1
PA outlined the format of the inspection day – 4 inspectors, one being the lead, and the others a GP, nurse and practice manager.  Prior to inspection day, the group review publicly available information about the practice and speak to the local CCG.  On the day they speak to a range of staff, representatives of the PPG, patients in the waiting room and review feedback cards from the preceeding 2 weeks.  The inspection starts at 8.30am and before leaving at the end of the day, they speak to the practice reps and give feedback.  The draft report is sent 4/6 weeks later for the practice to review for accuracy.
3.2
The practice was pleased to receive a good rating and the positive feedback that was given by the inspection team.  There are 5 areas that the team look at – is the practice – safe, effective, caring, responsive and well lead?  SMP received a Good rating across all categories.  There will be an annual phone call from the CQC, but the next on-site visit will be 3-5 years, unless there is a significant change in circumstances.

3.3
There are 4 levels of rating – outstanding, good, require improvement & inadequate.  One improvement was given to SMP re the locking of prescriptions in printers.  No improvements are given to suggest how the practice can achieve an outstanding rating.
4. Waiting room information displays
4.1
Suggestion box suggestion from patient who is a designer that there needs to be a strategy re display of information.  The meeting agreed that the PPG would take on the job!  CI will lead the group with the assistance of MK.  Angela Easton/Lorraine Downey from the practice will contact CI re waiting room TV.  







Action PA
4.2
The new NHS app was discussed and it was suggested that if members of the PPG are in the waiting room, they might also advise other patients of it and it’s functions.

4.3
Medical record inaccuracies were mentioned in relation to on-line access.  PA to remind staff to pass information to Angela Easton, Lorraine Downey or Kate Parkinson.










Action  PA
5.
Seaford’s new health hub
5.1
The public engagement event at the end of January attracted approx. 1400 residents.  Representatives from both practices attended as well as reps from Lewes District Council, the architect, the chief exec of Wave Leisure & OSS PPG.  The main issues raised were around parking, traffic flow and public transport and the impact on Seaford’s high street businesses.  LDC are currently working through the feedback and will have another public consultation with more detail of internal & external layouts, and public transport information.
5.2
SMP & OSS currently have 30 consulting rooms – the new build will have approx. 45 which will all meet current legislation re size etc. It will therefore be able to handle the increasing population of Seaford and allow for the rollout of new services eg. mobile MRI unit, more ultrasound, hearing clinics, etc.
5.3
The new build will be 3,000 sq metres over 3 floors, of which the practices will occupy approx. 2250 sq metres.  It is thought that the top floor will be an admin centre, with the ground and 1st floors being patient treatment areas.  The 2 practices currently occupy approx. 1400 sq metres.

5.4
The new GP contract for April 2019 is for 5 years.  There are some key changes, in particular the formation of primary care networks (PCN).  The funding for PCNs includes employment of pharmacists & social prescribers, physiotherapists.

5.5
The group questioned why the current site can’t be developed.  PA advised of the meetings already held with NHS Property Services and how nothing was progressed.  Therefore when the offer came from LDC, bearing in mind the criticality of the current space situation for both practices, plus OSS lease expiring 2022, it is an opportunity that cannot be missed.

6.
AOB
6.1
It was asked that the next meeting have a scheduled finish at 11.30am to allow proper discussion of items raised toward the end of meetings.
7.
Date of next meeting: Saturday 15th June 2019, 9.30am – 11.30am
Minutes: Jane Giles, 2nd April 2019
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